
Town of Chatham 

Minutes to Selectmen’s MeetingMay 3, 2018 

Present: Micah Voter, Jason Eastman, Wayne Infinger, Tricia Pitman, Lisa Lewis, 

Jeanne Eastman, Steve Eastman, Sue Crowley, Bob Crowley, Doug MacPherson, 

Alan Eastman, Barbara Eastman, Bill Briggs, Ron Briggs 

 

Minutes to previous meeting approved. 

Mail: 

Mt. Washington Economic Council sent a request to the Selectmen asking for the 
Selectmen to appoint a member to the council. Wayne Infinger took the 
paperwork with him and was going to look into it. 
 
There were two intents to cut wood signed. One will not be sent in until the bond 
is received. 
 
Bill Briggs submitted paperwork for reimbursement for a training that 3 people 
attended from the town of Chatham. 
 
The White Mountain National Forrest sent notification of a project with a web 
address for more information on the project. 
 
The DRA sent a report on the monitoring of the assessing work that was done. 
There were 12 properties reviewed, 6 of which had errors but none of which 
failed to pass the review. 
 
The Selectmen signed the MS-232. It can now be uploaded into the portal. 
 
Primex sent renewal notices to the town. Wayne took them to renew. 
 
School House Property: 
The quit claim deed to the property was signed by the Selectmen. The Historical 
Society gave the Selectmen a check for one dollar.  
 
Well: 



Jason updated the Selectmen on the well. It will be 4-6 weeks before the well is 
put in.There is a little area that needs to be cleared prior to the will being put in. 
Dale McClure is willing to come and dig out the cluster of trees and rocks. The 
Selectmen signed the contract and the contract will be sent to Hartley Well Co. 
 
Beach Regulations:  
There was discussion about amending requirement number seven. Wayne 
Infinger had made a motion to amend the requirement but after further 
discussion Wayne made a motion to amend number seven back to it’s original 
form. There was then a motion to accept the Town Beach Parking Regulations and 
Beach Use Regulations, it was seconded and all were in favor. There was also a 
motion to purchase the sign to be posted at the beach for $160.00, it was 
seconded and all were in favor. 
 
Road Agent Report: 
The roads are drying out. There has been some minor work done to repair pot 
holes. He will grade the roads later. 
 
Other: 
Karl Limmer sent a letter the Selectmen with concerns that he had with the 
cemetery. The letter will be forwarded to Bob Crowley. 
Micah Voter inquired as to whether or not the town has a credit card. At this time 
the town does not have a credit card. 
Planning Board would like the Selectmen to look over the Master Plan. They will 
look at it at the next meeting. 
Maps- Planning Board is looking over the maps carefully. The maps will be 
updated this year. 
Alan Eastman asked if the town is liable for a bridge that the snowmobile club put 
in. There was not a clear answer given. 
Cemetery- the gates need to be looked at. 
Airport- A letter will be written to Kenyon King to inquire as to whether or not he 
still wants to be the town representative for the town. If he no longer wishes to 
Bill Briggs would like to represent the town. 
Vouchers were signed. 
 
 
Meeting Adjourned. 



 
 


